December 11, 2017

The Rich Township Board met at the Township Hall. The meeting was called to order by Supervisor Scheuer at 7:00 pm. We recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

Members Present: Curell, Harvey, Mohr, Running, Scheuer. Members Absent: None.

Visitors: Arlene Sullivan, Shari Emerick, Jack and Joan Knowlton, Garry Running, Ron Randall, Dennis Barefoot, Keith and Mariann Fleckenstein, Leroy Myers.

Motion by Curell, supported by Harvey to approve the agenda. MOTION CARRIED.

Motion by Curell, supported by Harvey to accept into record the minutes of the November meeting as drafted. MOTION CARRIED.

Motion by Mohr, supported by Scheuer to accept into record the Treasurers Report as presented and to pay the monthly bills: from the General Fund, \$14,888.48 with checks numbered 12717 through 12740, and from the Cemetery Fund, \$815.00 with check number 1086. MOTION CARRIED.

Scheuer explained how the new generator works and that he talked with the electrician who installed the generator about having more light outside to deter theft. There was already a light on a pole that was not working, so he had the electrician fix it. A solar light has also been installed on the flag pole.

The December Board of Review will meet on Wednesday, December 13 at 8:30 am at the township hall.

Scheuer gave a report on a dangerous building and several blight/ordinance complaints. Construction Code has inspected the property on Barnes Road and found it to be a dangerous building. We will proceed with the process to make the property owner aware of the situation and hold a public hearing about the matter if necessary.

There was some discussion about minor renovations to the kitchen. Scheuer will get bids.

Motion by Curell, supported by Scheuer to hold regular township board meetings on the second Monday of every month in 2018. MOTION CARRIED.

Motion by Scheuer, supported by Curell to reappoint Ron Gromak, Robert Shadley, and Michael Papiez to serve on the Rich Township Planning Commission for a 2-year term, calendar years 2018 and 2019. MOTION CARRIED.

Scheuer nominates Dennis Barefoot, supported by Curell, to serve the remainder of the term vacated by Jim Robinet who wishes to resign. MOTION CARRIED.

The Board wishes to commend Jim Robinet for his many years of service to the township as a member of the Planning Commission.

There were no zoning permits issued since the last meeting.

An application has been received from Orchard Auto to operate a used vehicle business on M-24. The clerk will make arrangements for the public hearing at the Planning Commission meeting in January.

Public comments were received about the bridge on Binden Road near the intersection of Millington Road.

Motion by Harvey, supported by Scheuer to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 7:46 pm.

Pamela Running, Clerk	David Scheuer, Supervisor	